
 
 

Parks and Leisure Services 
403-742-4411 

 
     6202-44 Ave.                           Stettler, Alberta Canada T0C 2L1 Fax:403-742-3480 
 
October 29, 2021 
 
 
Jerilyne Raab 
President 
Stettler Minor Hockey Association 
Sent Via Email: president@stettlerminorhockey.com 
 
Dear Jerilyne, 
 
This letter is to inform Stettler Minor Hockey Association (SMHA) that Alberta Health Services (AHS) 
has advised the Stettler Recreation Centre (SRC) that they have received multiple complaints relative to 
public health measures not being followed by spectators of SMHA teams. 
 
The specific teams in question are: 
   
    Stettler Storm Bantam A 
    Stettler Storm Pee Wee C 
 
As you are aware, masks must be worn at all times when inside the building, except for youth while 
engaged in physical activity.  Spectator attendance is restricted to 350 spectators in the blue arena and 
60 spectators in the red arena, attendees are limited to a single household or 2 close contacts if living 
alone and maintain 2 metres physical distancing. 
 
Please be advised that future ice sessions will be cancelled for these teams and potentially other SMHA 
teams should further complaints be received. 
 
Lastly, we have recently been advised that AHS are sending ‘test shoppers’ around to ensure facilities 
such as the SRC are in compliance with current public health measures. 
 
I trust that you will advise your two member teams of the complaints received and additionally remind 
all teams of the current public health measures in place when inside the SRC. 
 
Should you have any questions or concerns please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Regards, 

 
Brad Robbins 
Manager, Recreation & Culture 
Town of Stettler 
 


